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March 2023Our Motto: “All The News That Fits ... Gets Printed”

Next Meeting:  Thursday, March 30th, 2023
Meeting Start: 6:30 PM

Greg Stehle

I will be demonstrating
bottle stoppers with a

friction finish, and with a
Parfix 3408 (CA glue)

finish.
https://www.parsonadhesives.com
/parfix/cyanoacrylate-
adhesives.htm

IN-PERSON MEETING!!!
Handley-Meadowbrook Lions Club

6013 Craig Street   Fort Worth, Texas 76112
or Virtual meeting on the Internet.

Zoom meeting link

35 years

https://www.parsonadhesives.com/parfix/cyanoacrylate-adhesives.htm
https://www.parsonadhesives.com/parfix/cyanoacrylate-adhesives.htm
https://www.parsonadhesives.com/parfix/cyanoacrylate-adhesives.htm
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86406929325?pwd=blpwZlBsNzU0RzBCQnkzbmhiTmhFQT09


2

Please note our web site is continuing to be
refined. Our library items continue to be
uploaded.

Take a look.

URL: https://wntx.org/

Also check out our Facebook page

https://www.facebook.com/wntx.org

The Woodturners of North Texas newsletter is
published monthly.  Inputs are due to the editor by the
tenth of each month for inclusion in that month’s
newsletter.

WNT gives permission to all other AAW woodturning chapters,
woodworking magazines, and newspapers to use any text
material and accompanying photos or drawings contained
herein for the benefit of woodturners everywhere. We ask
that credit be given to the source of the material.  WNT logos
and graphics may not be copied without permission.

Copyright 2023, Woodturners of North Texas

WNT WEB SITE: http://www.wntx.org/

      Board of Directors

President              Greg Stehle             Cell 480-225-4835
Vice President      David Carter            Cell 972-922-7182
Past President          Bill Collins          Cell 817-797-6715
Treasurer              James Haynes         Cell 214-801-1775
Librarian               Mike Stephens        Cell 817-707-3418
Activities              Jeff Allen      Cell 817-706-4543
Newsletter Steve Mills   Cell  817-471-5546
Secretary              Brian Begina  Cell 817-829-6106
Audio-Visual David Walker  Cell 972-345-1738
Logistics            Dave Wilson        Cell 817-800-9420
Web Master          Jim Legrand        Cell 228-342-3391
Member-at-Large  Ann Mellina             Cell 817-905-2040

http://wonksworld.com/steve/turnings/album/index.html
https://wntx.org/
https://wntx.org/
https://www.facebook.com/wntx.org
http://www.instagram.com/kcarvings
http://www.wntx.org/
http://www.wntx.org/
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Calendar of Events

March 30th  Regular Monthly meeting 6:30 PM
        Location:  Handley-Meadowbrook Lions Club
           Demonstrator:   Greg Stehle
      Subject:   Friction and CA finishes

    Meeting Link:

April 4th  Board of Directors Meeting 6:30 PM
       Location:  Remote - Zoom meeting

Meeting Link:

May 6th  West Main Arts Festival  ( volunteers needed)
 Saturday, May 6, 2022  12pm - 8pm
        Location:  306 W Main St Arlington

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86406
929325?pwd=blpwZlBsNzU0RzBCQ
nkzbmhiTmhFQT09

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/8374850
6862?pwd=N3RtVUVzSjk3UGVGczRJV
VpTL1ZqQT09

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83748506862?pwd=N3RtVUVzSjk3UGVGczRJVVpTL1ZqQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83748506862?pwd=N3RtVUVzSjk3UGVGczRJVVpTL1ZqQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83748506862?pwd=N3RtVUVzSjk3UGVGczRJVVpTL1ZqQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83748506862?pwd=N3RtVUVzSjk3UGVGczRJVVpTL1ZqQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83748506862?pwd=N3RtVUVzSjk3UGVGczRJVVpTL1ZqQT09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83748506862?pwd=N3RtVUVzSjk3UGVGczRJVVpTL1ZqQT09


4



5

President's Notes

for March, 2023

Should “Spring cleaning” really be a thing?

Why don’t I keep my shop clean and orderly all of the time?  
Why are my tools sometimes scattered around and not put away 
in the proper storage locations? And, come to think of it, why do 
I have so many tools? I have so many gouges, skews, scrapers, 
hollowing and parting tools that I built a special display rack for 
them. 

Then I started using a collet handle system with multiple gouges 
so I made a special holding system for them. Then I changed to 
the Stuart Batty bolster system and made holders for my gouges 
and skews that were epoxied into bolsters.

The thing is, I only use a few tools most of the time, and when I 
deviate from my standard tool set, the additional tools are but a 
few. Why do I own so many?
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... making

Good
Shavings

Some tools were bought out of ignorance. Without getting good 
advice first, I bought some because I thought I needed them. 
Some I bought without understanding what they could and 
couldn’t do. Some I bought because I had Symposium googly 
eyes. A number of them have been in my shop for years and still
have the manufacturer’s anti-corrosion coating on them. The 
point is, I have lots of tools that I don’t use or need, and they 
contribute to the clutter in my shop.

Tip: If you are an inexperienced turner talk to the mentors 
at the Mentor Table each meeting, and get their advice on 
which tools you actually need, and which brands are best.

So, rather than continuing to clean around and reorganize all of 
these tools, why don’t I reduce the number of them and make 
them easier to manage? Someone may find them useful. 
Someone may be looking for one of those tools right now. Here 
is what I suggest we all do: reduce the clutter in our shops by 
bringing them to the club meetings and either selling them at a 
fraction of what we paid, or even giving them away. We will be 
reducing the clutter in our shops and helping someone try out a 
new tool for free or at a very low cost. Help the next one in 
line.

Keep safe and keep turning,

Greg
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Femisphere Challenge
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2023 SWAT SCHOLARSHIPS TO BE AWARDED MARCH 30

SWAT scholarships for 2023 will be awarded at the March 30 monthly meeting.  Members 
who are present who have paid their 2023 dues will be eligible to participate in the
drawings.

SWAT provides one $175 scholarship for each participating club to award.  It will be awarded 
to a member who has never attended SWAT.  WNT will add a $ 25 Saturday night dinner 
ticket.

Woodturners of North Texas provides four members with a $175 scholarship and a $25 
dinner ticket.  One of these will be awarded to a member who has never attended SWAT. 

The Mark Gist family has funded a $250 SWAT scholarship which will be awarded to a 
member who has never attended SWAT. 

Winners agree to attend SWAT 2023 and are responsible for their transportation and lodging 
expenses.

Drawing tickets will be available at the treasurer’s table.  See Bill Collins

WNT 2023 MEMBERSHIP DUES WERE DUE JANUARY 1.
Not sure if you have paid your dues?  Check at the treasurer’s table.

WOODTURNERS OF NORTH TEXAS 35TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

April 27, 2023 is the date for our celebration of WNT’s 35th year.
Activities will begin that day with open shop at 3:00 pm along with the gourmet 
hot dog, chips, and drink meal for $3.
Current plans are for a short panel discussion by some of the early club members 
followed by a demonstration by John Horn entitled “The Skew-Not Just for 
Opening Paint Cans.
We will also have cake.
Please plan to be there.

RESIDENT BEANCOUNTER
JAMES HAYNES, TREASURER
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The next Open Shop - Home is at Bill Holt’s shop on May 27,
2023. Please see the events calendar on the WNTX.Org

website for details.

Southwest Association of Woodturners (swaturners.org)

Notes from Keith:

https://www.swaturners.org/
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EMPTY BOWLS

The Empty Bowls Event is a two-hour, lunch time fund raising
event held once a year by the Tarrant Area Food Bank (TAFB).    All
tickets include food tastings from local restaurants and your selection
of a handcrafted bowl.  They have wood, glass and ceramic bowls.
Tickets for the event are $100 or $150 for early admittance.  If you get
in early, you get first pick for your bowl.

The Event is Friday, April 28th from 11:00 to 1:00 in the Round Up
Inn room at Will Rogers Memorial Center.  WNT will again support a top
turning demonstration at the Empty Bowls Event.  Club members who
donate the most bowls will have first choice to participate in the
demonstration.  We will need five other top turners besides myself.

The WNT Board has agreed that Empty Bowls is a very worthy
activity and should be supported by the Club.  I will be collecting bowl
donations at our monthly meetings.  Please only contribute
quality bowls.  The people attending the EB Event are
paying a healthy sum and we should not insult them with a
poor-quality bowl.

If you have any questions or comments, please let me know at
randkbiz@msn.com.

Thanks,
Ron Traylor

mailto:randkbiz@msn.com.
mailto:randkbiz@msn.com.
mailto:randkbiz@msn.com.
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Beads of Courage Program

This program is designed to support, strengthen and encourage
children and families coping with serious illness.  The program lets the
children tell their story using colorful beads as meaningful symbols that
commemorates milestones they have achieved along their treatment path.
The average child gets 500 beads.  The Woodturners of North Texas is
taking on the challenge again this year.

Requirements

The lidded box/bowl interior diameter should be 6” (5” minimum
diameter, 6” depth,  4” minimum).  The lid should have a finial/knob that
is easy for a child to grasp and not too elaborate.  The ‘Beads of Courage’
logo bead to be placed inside or outside will be available at the meeting
or can be mailed to you upon request.  The “Beads of Courage” inscription
can also be engraved or burned in the lid and can be placed inside or
outside of the lid (no political or religious undertones are accepted).
Customarily your box or bowl will be taken to SWAT and displayed along
with the others from the club.  Your thanks is knowing a very ill child is
getting something that will help them through difficult times.

Please visit the Beads of Courage website at
http://www.beadsofcourage.org/bead-bowl on ways to contribute. The
workmanship and finish should be in keeping with WNT standards.

http://www.beadsofcourage.org/bead-bowls/
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Librarian Letter

Dear Club Members,

This Note is an update from your Club Librarian (librarian@WNTX.org) to all Club Members.

The Library has switched from the old card system for accounting of the library Books and
Videos to a computer system.
There are a few policies added to the Library Check-out system:
1. You will only be able to check-out 4 Books and Videos at any given time.
2. The Check-out length of time is 60 days.
3. To check out a book or video you must meet the following:

Be a Member of the WNTX Club.
Fill out a card with the Following:

Full Name.
E-mail Address
Phone Number that I can text to.

The cards to fill out are available at the librarian’s desk in the back of the meeting room.
• A list of Books and Videos for Check-out will be available on line on our web site at

(WNTX.org) and at each meeting on the Library table. A printed list will also be avail-
able on the Library table during the Club meetings.

• Take special Note that each Book/Video has a designated ID #. This number matches
an inventory number in the computer system.

• To RETURN Books and Videos, just place them in the RETURN box on the library ta-
ble.

The Club has built a large library and it was built by the past librarians and Club
Members. To be the Librarian of such a knowledge base is indeed a privilege. I want to
share this Knowledge base with everyone in the Club. So, Peruse the list of Books and
Videos check them out and enjoy.

***************************
There is no reason that the Library of best Turning Club in North Texas cannot be better.
So we are asking for good ideas.

1. Posting on line Videos demonstrations by club members.
2. Feature video of long term Club Members and their contributions to the Club.
3. Post video and Book reviews from club members.

If anyone has a Suggestion or Information for Videos and Books please E-mail the
Librarian who will share your ideas with the Board: librarian@WNTX.org

http://www.wntx.org/
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Mentors
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AAW Main Homepage (woodturner.org)

https://www.woodturner.org/
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Anchorseal®
The club has purchased a 55-gallon drum of
Anchorseal sealant for green wood and it is
available to members for $15.00 per gallon. It is
available at the club meetings.

Rules for advertisements: Free ads are
available only to WNT members. The deadline
for submission or cancellation of an ad is the
10th of the month to be placed in that month’s
newsletter.  Ads will only run for one issue
unless notified (email
wntnewsletter@gmail.com) by the 10th of the
month. Also, if you decide to cancel an ad,
please notify the editor (have you spotted the
trend yet?) by the 10th of the month.

The Regular Monthly Meetings are held on
the last Thursday of each month at 6:30PM via
Zoom.

Board meetings are held on the first Tuesday
of each month at 6:30PM on Zoom. All WNT
members are invited to attend.

If you would like to attend the Board
meeting, email your request to Greg Stehle at
president@wntx.org

10% discount to current
Woodturners of North Texas
members.

http://www.woodworldtx.
com/

13650 TI Blvd.
Dallas, TX  75243
(972) 669-9130

Craft Supplies

woodturnerscat
alog.com

1-800-551-8876

10% discount to current
Woodturners of North
Texas members.

http://www.woodcraft.
com/

754 Grapevine Hwy
Hurst, TX 76054
682-334-1025

10% discount to current
Woodturners of North
Texas members.

http://www.rockler.com/

3810 S. Cooper St.
Arlington, TX  76015
(817) 417-0070

https://www.

pennstateind.
com

1-800-377-7297

mailto:wntnewsletter@gmail.com
mailto:president@wntx.org
http://www.woodworldtx.com/
http://www.woodworldtx.com/
https://www.woodturnerscatalog.com
https://www.woodturnerscatalog.com
http://www.woodcraft.com/
http://www.woodcraft.com/
http://www.woodcraft.com/
http://www.rockler.com/
http://www.rockler.com/
https://www.pennstateind.com
https://www.pennstateind.com
https://www.pennstateind.com

